
2020 Year End Financials and 2021 budgeting 
 
We end 2020 with the same quote 
from Barna that we shared at the end 
of the 3rd quarter. For most of us, if 
we would have known how many 
weeks people were not able to come 
to church because it was physically 
closed and then to see how many did 
not return out of caution, it is quite an 
achievement to end the year in a relatively healthy financial position.  
 
 

First, our cash reserves actually improved 
 

We ended the year in a 
good cash position. In fact 
better than 2019 with 101 
days of reserves. There 
were four major reasons:  
1. Our vendors and 
landlords worked with us 
on our 2020 expenses.  
2. Overall expenses were 
down especially since our 

buildings were closed for several weeks. 
3. The payroll protection program funded our overhead and allowed us to 

preserve resources. 
4. Giving was not at 2019 levels, but it did not decline drastically. We are 

grateful for digital giving and the faithfulness of our congregation even 
when they could not physically attend at a campus.  

While our objective is to always maximize our resources in ministry impact, we 
like to have 90 days of cash reserves(just in case there is a pandemic). We felt 
good that our reserves would help us significantly navigate the pandemic, but 
we are exceptionally grateful that we ended the year without tapping those 
reserves.  

 



 
Second, while attendance was affected, giving was 
proportionate to reduced expenses 
 

 
 
Overall, our tithes and offerings for 2020 ended 3% short of 2019 year end. Based 
on year end trends, we are projecting another 3% decline in tithes and offerings 
as we budget 2021.  
 
Physical attendance in December of 2020 was an average of 444 per week as 
compared to 1352 in 2019 or about 33% of the previous year. In addition, we 
averaged 332 online digital units per week which represents devices and can be 
multiple people on any one device.  
 
We ended the year with 78% of our income coming through digital giving. The 
rest came through the post office or the secure boxes in our buildings. Overall we 
just deeply appreciate people prioritizing church giving in the middle of a complex 
year. 
 
Thank you for your faithfulness. The following pages are the accountant’s 
compilation of 2020 financials.  
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